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April 1, 2017 

Dr. Masaaki Ito (M.D., Ph.D. of Mie University) 

Director of Mie University Hospital 

Mie University 

Mie Prefecture, Japan 

            

Dear Dr. Ito, 

 

First of all, please let me introduce myself.  I am Yukihisa Shida.  I graduated from Graduate School of Medicine Mie University (public 

university, Japan) in 1992 and work at hospitals etc. as physician and M.D., Ph. D., Mie University in the Tokyo Metropolitan Area now.  

 

My father, Shigeo Shida (born in 1937), and my mother, Ikuyo Shida (born in 1934), visited the internal medicine and surgical departments of 

Tohyama Hospital (172 beds in the general ward and 22 beds in the other ward, Mie Prefecture, Japan), an affiliated hospital of Mie University.  

Dr. Toshio Kato, Chairperson and Sergeon of the Tohyama Hospital, Dr. Satoko Oka, Physician of Tohyama Hospital, and Dr. Tomoka Oka 

from Mie University Hospital (685 beds), who was with them that day when Dr. Kato and Dr. Oka explained my parents’ medical conditions 

in their office at the hospital on February 13, 2017, are involved in clinical practice for my parents. [Dr. Satoko Oka, my former spouse and 

Dr. Tomoka Oka, my former first daughter, whom I met on the same day for the first time in 20 years after we divorced in June,1996, were not 

our family any more.  Since Dr.Tomoka Oka is not my parents’ doctor, she didn’t join us when the doctors explained my parents’ medical 

conditions.] 

 

I am writing today to ask you not to accept cash or gifts of value both in and out of the hospital from my parents (patients), who are both around 

80 years old and diagnosed as possibly having dementia as of April 1, 2017.  I would like to make the same request to several relevant doctors, 

including Dr. Kato, Dr. Satoko Oka and Dr. Tomoka Oka, as well.  I am their eldest son (an only child and no brothers and sisters), who earned 

a Doctor of Medicine degree from Mie University and specializes in medical education, and would like to take this opportunity to inform Mie 

University Hospital and its affiliated medical institutions from an academic standpoint.  If you insist that you wish to accept cash or gifts of 

value from my parents (your patients), who are suspected to have dementia, please do so on the basis of a medical certificate showing that my 

parents have yet to develop dementia issued by a doctor at a medical institute who has no interest in the Shida family.  Unless it is money or 

expensive gifts, please do not hesitate to receive things like a box of cakes on April 1, 2017 and beyond.   

 

As you probably know, I established “chairperson.jp,” an academic homepage, on my 54th birthday, January 26, 2016 and mention words 

and actions of the Sanikai (Alumni Association of Mie University Faculty of Medicine) in “My Way since 2006,” of Chairperson 20th 

Anniversary Treatise, “Notice (January 26, 2016)” and academic papers such as “Australia (April 27, 2015),” “China (July 19, 2015),” “Japan 

Society for Medical Education (May 30, 2015),” “Japan (July 13, 2016)” and “Harvard Krokodiloes (August 19, 2016).”  Please check these 

papers and let me know if any questions on my opinion arise.  My personal attorney, who belongs to the “VeryBest Law Firm” in Roppongi, 

Tokyo (who earned a Bachelor of Laws, Hitotsubashi University «public university, Japan»), was surprised on January 31, 2017, saying, “Does 

the classic custom of doctors’ accepting cash or gifts of value still remain (in the Japanese medical community)?”  Dr. Akihiro Nabuchi (who 

graduated from Nara Medical University «public university, Japan»), who was invited to speak as a commentator in NHK’s (Japan Broadcasting 

Corporation’s) 7:00 p.m. news program about Emperor Akihito’s cardiac surgery on February 18, 2012, is widely known in Japanese medical 

circles as a “doctor who has an astonishing ability with figures” as he has accepted hundreds of thousands of cash or gifts of value from patients 

both in and out of the hospital.  Nara Medical University, which was much talked about in Japan as a university that sells backdoor admissions 

in the 20th century along with Aichi Medical University (private university, Japan), has produced Dr. Hirotaka Ohnishi, who held a visiting 

professorship at the Medical Education Development Center, Gifu University (public university, Japan) from 2010 to 2011 and has a lectureship 

at the International Research Center for Medical Education, Graduate School of Medicine, the University of Tokyo (public university, Japan).  

I consider Nara Medical University is not strong at medical education in the 21st century, too and I am making this request with respect to the 

acceptance of cash or expensive gifts by doctors from patients both in Mie University Hospital or its related medical institutions so as to prevent 

my alma mater from being caught in such a low medical level; it is a request from a medical education perspective.  Also allow me to take 

this opportunity to ask Mie University to take full responsibility from a medical education point of view for giving strict instructions as to 

inappropriate relations between doctors and nurses and the issue of doctors’ accepting cash and gifts of value from patients at Mie University 

Hospital and its related hospitals both in and out of the facilities. 

 

To my regret, it is a harsh, real scene that a majority of doctors who earned their medical degree from Mie University are those below contempt 

who use (Tsukau) nurses as a woman and accept large amounts of cash or expensive gifts at Mie University Hospital and its affiliated institutions.  

We must “kaizen (improve)” and put an end to these problems that run counter to the medical education vision represented by your remarks 

on the Mie University Hospital’s website: “the fostering of excellent medical personnel.”   

 

Dr. Tetsuo Ito, the then Deputy Director of a Mie University-affiliated hospital (currently, Director, Nagashima Chuo Hospital, 251 beds in the 

convalescent ward, a Mie University-affiliated institution, Mie Prefecture), yelled at me (Chairperson of the international academic congress 

in 1991) and practically fired me in 1997 based on the real ability of blank clinical records that he prepared on his own at a Mie University-

related hospital.  As is the case with him, there are still quite a few doctors who have problems with their human qualities as doctors among 

graduates from Mie University’s Faculty of Medicine and Graduate School in the 21st century.  Moreover, I am afraid that you and Dr. Toshio 

Kato are also not the highly admirable (respectable) doctors, either, like those whom the Sanikai advocate.  In other words, isn’t it a problem 

if “people consider the doctors who had been raised at prestigious (Meimon) Mie University for six and/or four years are greenhorns (Obocchan) 

and deal with them accordingly?”  We, those engaged in medical care, must not make a misinterpret to judge our evaluation as a doctor in 

this century; our character evaluation and performance appraisal of them from a comprehensive viewpoint are not “excellent (A rating).”   

 

I have tried my best not to have accepted cash or gifts and needless to say inappropriate relations with nurses in the 21st century.  However, 

I, who have turned 55, have been able to ensure neither a post nor funding for the purpose of clinical practice, research or education.  Thus, 

I am still unable to buy a sufficient number of medical books, participate in an academic conference, become a certified physician (Ninteii) 

or a specialist physician (Senmoni) of the Japanese Society of Internal Medicine and write a full paper.  On the other hand, Dr. Motoo 



Iwasa, who entered Mie University Graduate School of Medicine in the same year and my rival (?) had become a member of the Sanikai and 

now he is a professor, though he is below contempt.  For your reference, I have never received any objection saying, “I have inappropriate 

relations with staff at the hospital where I work and accept large amounts of cash or expensive gifts, but I am not below contempt” anywhere 

in my hometown, Mie Prefecture, the Nagoya Tokai region, the Osaka Kansai region, and the Tokyo Metropolitan Area.  Director, you are 

not like chairperson and director of the Seikoukai Hospital (239 beds in the convalescent ward, Chiba Prefecture), where I work as a doctor 

on a full-time basis now, and a doctor, Kyorin University (Tokyo) graduate who is said that he used an entrance examination broker and 

spent 60 million yen for his medical education, so is mediocrity (Bonsai, between brilliant and dark).  You are also not like a reporter of 

The Asahi Shimbun who has bachelor grade (not master and doctor grade) and interviewed former Director of Mie University Hospital 

before.  This is an academic paper for medical practice, research and education to us, medical doctors of Ph.D. of Mie University who have 

only few good points such as personality, but have a brain.                         

 

  Sincerely yours, 

 

Yukihisa Shida (M.D., Ph.D. of Mie University) 

  Team Doctor of the Japan Table Tennis Team (1990-1994) 

                                         Chairperson of the International Table Tennis Federation Sports Science Congress (1991) 
 

 

Further Note 
 

        
Mie University          “Low Humanity”        Mie University Hospital       “Low Humanity”    “Low Humanity”     “Low Humanity”  

 “Good (B rating) ? ”                               “Good (B rating) ? ”   “Failed (D rating)”     “Failed (D rating)” 

        

Dr. Yoshihiro Komada                                  Dr. Masaaki Ito     Dr. Osamu Taguchi   Dr. Ahihiro Nabuchi     

 

 

Many of Mie University (President: Dr. Yoshihiro Komada, Japan) graduates have a brain, but medical doctors love to use (Tsukau) nurses 

and receive money from our patients in real clinical practice.  So most doctors cannot get “excellent (A rating)” when we are appraised our 

character and performance from a comprehensive viewpoint.  Medical doctors from the public university who are asked to have own-

humanity unlike dentist, pharmaceutist, nurse, clinical laboratory technician, office worker… need physical and mental stability and a sense 

of fairness in personnel affairs at the work place in the 21st century. 

 

For example, Mie University should “focus” on Dr. Osamu Taguchi in the 21st century, former Lecturer and present Professor of Mie 

University.  The Sanikai (Alumni Association of Mie University Faculty of Medicine) said behind Dr. Shida’s back, “If Dr. Osamu Taguchi 

had inappropriate relations at the hospital, it has nothing to do (Kankei-nai) with his lower humanity because it was Dr. Yukihisa Shida’s 

fault not to lock the door of the Shida family’s house. We (Sanikai) never suppress (Osaeru) Dr. Osamu Taguchi by saying ‘Three-strikes’ to 

him.  We (Sanikai) look down (Mioroshi) on Dr. Shida.”  However, it is true that if Dr. Osamu Taguchi had not entered the Shida family’s 

house on shoes and changed the atmosphere of Mie University more than 20 years ago, Dr. Shida might have become a full-time lecturer, or 

possibly professor of Mie University who would have got in excess of five hundred million yen for 30 years, including salary, research 

expense plus retirement allowance, and retirement post salary etc., in addition to a one-time lecturer of Mie University on June 9, 1992.  
After all, “Dr. Yukihisa Shida is crazy (Okashii)” like that the Sanikai forced Dr.Shida to see a psychiatrist.  Otherwise, this “unfortune 

(Kinodoku) and terrible (Hidoi, Tsurai)” story shows what happened when a graduate of Mie University Graduate School (Dr. Shida) was hit 

by the not-big boys and greenhorns (Alumni Association of Mie University Faculty of Medicine).  [Dr. 

Yasuhiko Murakami, (former) Associate Professor of Nagoya University diagnosed at the Nagoya University 

Hospital (first-class public university, Aichi Prefecture, Japan) on November 15, 1996, “Dr. Yukihisa Shida 

mentioned ‘the Liver Group of Mie University’s studies were based on many blank clinical records in Mie 

Prefecture at two meetings of Japan society in Tokyo and Mie Prefecture in 1996,’ however, Dr. Shida did not 

have a psychotic disorder. We (Nagoya University) could bring a lawsuit about Dr.Shida’s medical condition 

sued from Mie University.” ]   In the case that the Sanikai is consisted of not-big boys and greenhorns, a left 

lower limb of Dr. Osamu Taguchi would be cut (kireru) by a “Law-Abiding Citizen” in the hot spot like  

Western Asia. In Japan, a warrant of arrest was issued for Mr. Antonio Alvarez, a 45-year-old Spaniard, 

former General Manager of the Grand Hyatt Tokyo for his suspected sexual assault on a female customer at his 

hotel on May 30, 2014, Tokyo metropolitan police sources said.                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

                                                
Mr. Antonio Alvarez 

                   

  

 

 
 

 

Mr. Marc Hochar who is a member of the owner family of Chateau Musar (the wine maker in 

Levanon) and Dr. Yukihisa Shida.  The Decanter magazine nominated his father Mr. Serge 

Hochar (1939-2014) as the first ‘Man of the Year’ in 1984, recognising his dedication to 

producing superb wines throughout Lebanon’s Civil War (1975-1990).  Western Asia is said to 

be the birthplace of wine. 
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2017 年 4 月 1 日 

三重大学附属病院  伊藤正明（三重大学医学博士）病院長御机下 

            

いつもお世話になります。私 国立三重大学大学院医学研究科を 1992 年卒業。東京首都圏にて内科医、三重大学医学博士として病院等勤務し

ています、志田幸久と申します。私の父 志田成男（昭和 12 年生れ）と母 志田いく代（昭和 9 年生れ）が、三重大学関連病院、遠山病院（一

般 172 床、その他 22 床、三重県津市）内科及び外科に受診していまして、遠山病院の加藤俊夫理事長（外科医）、岡聖子医師（内科医）、そ

して 2017 年 2 月 13 日遠山病院外来における、私への両親（患者）の病状説明時、加藤俊夫理事長、岡聖子医師と共に遠山病院外来診察室に

いらした三重大学病院（685 床、三重県津市）の岡知加医師が、両親の臨床に関わっています。[1996 年 6 月離婚後 20 年ぶりに再会しまし

た、岡聖子医師は私の元配偶者、岡知加医師は元長女ですが、共に離婚後は志田 Family ではありません。岡知加医師は両親の主治医ではな

く、2017 年 2 月 13 日遠山病院外来での両親病状説明開始時には、席をはずしてもらっています。]  

 

本日遠山病院理事長と三重大学病院院長にお手紙を差し上げましたのは、両親（患者）は、80 歳前後と高齢であり、2017 年 4 月 1 日現在認

知症の可能性がありますため、加藤俊夫理事長、岡聖子医師、そして岡知加医師（三重大学病院勤務）などの医師は、両親（患者）から病院

内外で金品の贈与は受けないで下さい、との、私、志田家の長男（兄弟、姉妹はおらず、子供は私一人だけです）及び、医学教育を専門とし

ます三重大学医学博士から、三重大学病院並びに三重大学関連病院への学術的な通知です。しかし、どうしても遠山病院並びに三重大学病院

の医師が、認知症の可能性のある私の両親（患者）から金品の授受を受けたい、とのことでありましたら、両親（患者）が認知症には至って

いないとの、志田家とは利害関係のない医療機関、医師にて作成された診断書を元に金品の授受をお受けになって下さい。なお本日 2017 年

4 月 1 日以降も、金品ではなくお菓子ぐらいなら、両親（患者）から受け取っていただいて結構です。 

 

知ってみえることと思いますが、私 54 歳の誕生日（2016 年 1 月 26 日）に学術 Homepage「chairperson. jp」を開設しました。Homepage 内 

Chairperson 20th Anniversary Treatise の「My Way since 2006」、「Notice（January 26, 2016）」の他、Academic Paper「Australia (April 27, 

2015)」、「Japan Society for Medical Education (May 30, 2015)」、「China (July 19, 2015)」、「Japan (July 13, 2016)」、「Harvard Krokodiloes 

(August 19, 2016)」等で三医会（三重大学医学部医学科同窓会）の言動につきましても触れています。ご確認いただいて、私（医師、三重大

学医学博士）の考え方に、三医会におかれまして疑義が生じましたら、どうぞご指摘下さい。また私の顧問弁護士（国立一橋大学法学士）は、

2017 年 1 月 31 日 東京六本木の VeryBest 法律事務所で、「まだ医師が患者から金品を受け取る古い慣習が、（日本の医学界で）残っているの

ですか」と驚いてみえましたが、2012 年 2 月 18 日 NHK が、夜 7 時の News に天皇陛下の心臓外科手術の解説者として出演依頼されました

公立奈良県立医大卒業 南淵明宏医師も、何万、何十万円もの金品を、病院内外で患者さんから受け取る「算術に長けた医師」として日本の医

学界では広く知られています。20 世紀裏口大学として私立愛知医大と共に日本で特に騒がれた奈良県立医大は、卒業生に岐阜大学医学教育開

発センター客員教授（2010、2011）、東京大学医学教育国際協力センター講師の大西弘高医師もみえ、21 世紀も医学教育に関して奈良県立医

大、私弱めに拝見していますが、今後私の母校ではその様なことになりません様、三重大学病院及び関連病院内外におけます医師の患者から

の金品享受につきまして、私からの要望、学術医学教育です。三重大学が、三重大学病院並びに三重大学関連病院におきまして、病院内外に

おけます医師と看護婦の不適切な男女関係問題と共に、医師と患者の金銭授受問題に関しましても医学教育上責任を持って厳しく指導、徹底

なさって下さい。よろしくお願い申し上げます。看護婦を女性として使い、患者から多額の金品を授受する、人間性が下の三重大学医学博士

が大多数を占めていますのが、三重大学病院並びに三重大学関連病院のお寒い現場の実情です。伊藤正明 三重大学病院院長が大学病院の

Homepage 上で述べてみえる「優れた医療人育成」の医学教育とは裏腹で、改善し終わりにしなければなりません。三重大学関連病院で、伊

藤哲郎副院長自身の白紙のカルテの実力を元に、私（国際学術会議議長）を怒鳴りつけ、1997 年私を（事実上）解雇した伊藤哲郎医師（現 三

重大学関連病院 長島中央病院 院長、療養 251 床、三重県桑名市）と同様、21 世紀も三重大学医学部並びに大学院医学研究科の卒業生には医

師としての人間性に問題がある医師が多く、加藤俊夫医師、伊藤正明医師も、三医会医師の主張される「大変立派な（尊敬出来る）先生」で

はみえません。ある意味、名門三重大学で学び、育ちがよろしいのでしょうが、総合的見地からの人物評価並びに勤務評定は「優（A 判定）」

ではなく、私達三重大学出身の医療人は、21 世紀、医師査定の判断を間違えない様にする必要があります。私は、今世紀、勤務病院の職員と

の不適切な男女関係はもちろん、患者からの金品の授受も無い様に心掛けていますが、55 歳になった今も、臨床、研究、教育のための Post、

研究費を確保出来ていません。従いまして、医学書を十分購入し、学会に行き、内科認定医と内科専門医を取得し、学術論文（Full-Paper）を

書くことが出来ません。その一方、私の大学院同期の Rival（？）である岩佐元雄医師は三医会の仲間に入り、「人間性が下」にも関わらず今

は教授になっています。ちなみに過去、「私は、勤務病院の職員と不適切な男女関係があり、患者から多額の金品を授受していますが、人間性

が下の医師ではありません」との反論を聞いたことは、地元三重県で、名古屋東海圏、大阪関西圏、東京首都圏でも一度もありません。以上、

現在私常勤勤務中、聖光会病院（療養 239 床、千葉県長生郡）の理事長兼院長 杏林大学医学博士の様に「入試 Broker を使う裏口で、医学教

育費を 6,000 万円支払う凡才の学力」ではない、また以前三重大学病院院長に取材にいらした朝日新聞社記者の様に「学士」ではない、すな

わち「秀才と言われる頭だけはある反面、人間性など素晴らしい面は少ない三重大学医学博士」への臨床、研究、教育です。こちらも念のた

め、申し添えさせていただきます。 

志田幸久 

三重大学医学博士 

日本卓球チーム・チームドクター（1990-1994） 

国際卓球連盟スポーツ科学会議・議長（1991） 

http://chairperson.jp/20th-face.html

